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Highland PAC Meeting
April 21, 2015
Call to Order: 7:10

Welcome and Introductions: Tonia Frawley, Chair

In Attendance:

Tonia Frawley (Chair)	Kathy Dyck			Dean Patterson (Principal)
Frank Wernicke		Andrew Gray (Treasurer)	Blythe Reimer (Secretary)

Approval of previous minutes: - no quorum

Approval of additions for agenda: - no quorum

Presentation: - none

Correspondence: - none

Reports

1. Chair - still haven’t had any news about the audit but it could be up to three months to hear back.

2. Treasurer - Andrew - Latest update presented. Some of the money has been distributed to the events that were funded.  Still waiting for the $7000 in athletics to be clarified.  Solution may be to have one account overseen by Colin Tinga to make sure it is evenly distributed.  There need to be receipts and accounting as to what is spent. Cheques are to be written to individual vendors. 

3. DPAC - Barb Calwell spoke and about 60 parents showed up in spite of competition with Bands in the Round and another community event
· Barbara Coloroso spoke and was about 2/3 full attendance.  Successful.
· Darren Laur is returning to talk about digital and internet safety - parent session May 11th at either Highland or Isfeld. Tonia will sit in on both to see how the presentations contrast/compare.  Next meeting will be in Cumberland at the Community School where they will showcase their campus.  Open meeting for parents.  6:30 - 8:30 in the Cumberland Junior Library Monday, April 27th.
· Russel Horsewall will be presenting the budget for the district the last Monday in May (25th)

4. Trustee - no report

5. Administrators - 
1. School Improvements - trophy case has been completed and totems have been moved.  Happy with how it looks but still cleaning up to do.  Electricians have been working on upgrading wiring for the school to facilitate/improve wireless communication as well as upgrading computers. Some of the students have been involved with the "broom busting" and school will try to encourage involvement.  The "rock" has become a bit of a problem and it is likely it needs to be removed. 

2. Programming/Timetabling - have all the course requests - next step is to look at the "numbers" and decide which classes will run. It's been a bit challenging as the staffing has not been confirmed.  Will try not to lean on ILC as a "crutch" but it seems to be the new reality.  Unfortunately there were not enough applicants to run the IB next year.  Current students will not be affected. Speculation on why it was less successful this time but will revisit in the future. Still no feedback from the report done last month.

3. Skills Canada - three students won bronze.

4. Destination Imagination - students have done really well and senior team will go to Knoxville. Three teams have qualified - senior team got 100% - Greg Kochanuk worked with the students.

5. Athletics - golf team has been busy as is the girls junior and senior soccer all coached by Will Bakker.  Track and Field has started up again.  There are 45 kids signed up.  Three meets coming up.

6. Grad - going full speed.  Fashion show last night - thanks to the parents for making it happen.  Valedictorian applications available and will be selected at end of week.  Ford test drive will be May 10th and the grad is May 30th.

7. Upcoming Events:
	April 22 - 23 band 8 trip
	April 28 "Be You, Be True" grade 8 & 9 Girls
	April 30 PARTY Program
	April 30/May 1 Imaginal Learning Workshop (embedding 21st century learning 	                        into our school)
	May 5 Report Card go home
	May 5-6 "Find your Fit" Trades Expo (grade 7-9 and possibly some grade 11s)
	May 8th Interact Variety Night
	May 11th Darren Laur
	May 13th Aboriginal Recognition Ceremony (district event)
	May 30th Graduation Ceremony


New Business

Emergency Prep letter - Heidi wrote a letter that was to go home to parents to the effect that we are a community and we need to be prepared.  Unfortunately the idea was not alined with District 71 policy.  Suggestion was made that, instead of this, a letter be sent home at the beginning of the year with a voluntary fund for the emergency preparedness kit.  Perhaps in the future PAC could match or contribute to the fund.  Superintendent will help format the letter to keep it “legal” with the district.  Grad class was considering purchasing a cooking grill and a generator for the kit. PAC would have to purchase plaques for the machines.  Further discussion needed.

New Business

none

Next Meeting

Tuesday, May 19th 7:00 in the school library


